Key Messages from October 26, 2023 Vestry meeting

We give thanks that Rev Eimsook Joung has begun her work at Immanuel on November 1, 2023.
Rev Eimsook will be inducted by Bishop Helen Kennedy on a Wednesday November 15 service
at 7pm as Immanuel’s first incumbent priest. Reception to follow service.

Office Manager June Stanton is not continuing for health reasons . Vestry thanks June and
wishes her well. Please welcome Max Pekar who began November 1 as Immanuel’s office
manager.

Vestry congratulated organizers of Immanuel’s turkey supper. Pat Schellhorn, Maureen Pardoe
and Susan MacPhail did a marvellous job! Thank you to all who helped with set up and clean up.

Vestry agreed that Communications committee be tasked with providing guidelines about
keeping announcements following service current and short.

For the month of September, Immanuel had an operating deficit of $2,199. A contributing factor
was the contributions from parishioners of $15,510 being lower than normal. Total revenues for
the month were $21,544. Total expenditures were$23,753. Our monthly fair share allocation of
$7,698 was the largest expenditure for the month. Year to date, Immanuel has an operating
deficit of $8,787. Total revenues including net fund raising of $10,000 was $235,160 and total
expenditures were $243,948.

Vestry thanks Jenny Williams and her husband for setting up the schedule and taking photos.
Vestry is suggesting a voluntary donation to cover the cost of printing the parish photo album.

The next Meeting of Vestry will be held Wednesday, November 29,2023 at 6:30 pm.



